[date]
Dr. Dianne Murphy, Office Director

Office of Pediatric Therapeutics / FDA

Parklawn Building, 13-B45

HFG-2

5600 Fishers Lane

Rockville, MD 20857

Dear Dr. Murphy:

I am writing to express my concern over recent media reports about the questionable practices of Dr. Maria I. New.  I urge you to respond quickly, as requested by Advocates for Informed Choice (AIC), leading bioethicists, and affected adults, to investigate whether Dr. New and her institutions have violated the rights of pregnant women used as research subjects.
Recent news articles suggest that Dr. New may be engaging in unethical or illegal practices. Her off-label use of dexamethasone in pregnant women who may give birth to a child with ambiguous genitals raises serious ethical concerns, especially when these women are told the drug is “safe and effective.”  It is also troubling to hear that this drug may have been prescribed partly to prevent the children from becoming lesbians or “tomboys.”  It is still unclear whether these vulnerable research subjects’ rights were protected as required by law.
The public has a right to know that human subjects used in research are adequately protected.  The serious nature of these questions calls for a thorough and rigorous investigation.  I urge you to look into the possible regulatory violations of Dr. New and her associated institutions of Weill Cornell Medical Center, New York-Presbyterian Hospital and Mt. Sinai Medical Center.
Sincerely,
[Signature]

